
Appeal Process 
For those students who: 

1. do not pass the PVSCE 
2. achieve a lower than a 3.00 GPA or 
3. receive grades below a C 

There is no opportunity to retake courses or the PVSCE, and the University will refund the cost of 
tuition. 

There is no appeal process if a student does not meet the standards for promotion to the School of 
Veterinary Medicine. 

The PVCAPPS reviews all FTV students at the end of the term, any, unsuccessful FTV students are not 
recommended for promotion to the School of Veterinary Medicine (SVM).   The SVM Dean of Students 
will communicate all recommendations from the PVCAPPS meetings to the FTV students, Admissions, 
and to the Office of the University Registrar. 
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